



UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY WASHINGTON, D.C. 20240



Dear .ir. Seaborg:

Unclosed for your information is a copy of my letter of today's date to the Director of the Eureau of the Budget regarding Bikini. Also enclosed is a copy of our proposed Likini re-settlement program which incorporates as an integral part the estimates for cleaning up the island which were prepared for us by your agency.

Refore proceeding further, let me emphasize our appreciation for the full, complete, and whole-hearted cooperation and assistance of the many people on the Commission staff who have been involved in the Bikini matter. They have been unstinting in their efforts in every respect.

The implementation of the program will require our continued cooperation, but I am certain that it will be possible to make a substantial start on re-settlement during the year ahead.

Sincerely yours,

(sgd) David S. Black

Acting Secretary of the Interior

Hon. Glenn T. Senborg Chairman Atomic Energy Commission Washington, D.C. 20545

BEST COPY AVAILABLE

Enclosures

cc: Secretary's File

Secretary's Reading File (2)

PLM LOT Chas, Johnson WRNorwood

Col Gomes -

REPOSITORY DOE/PASO

COLLECTION DOE/NV

BOX NO 1227 "ERDA" 2"

BIKINI SURVEY(80-ME)

FOLDER JOHNORY- 1969